
NDHSAA Transgender Student Board Regulation 

A transgender student will be defined as a student whose gender identity does not match the sex 
assigned to him or her at birth. 

Any transgender student who is not taking hormone treatment related to gender transition may 
participate in a sex-separated interscholastic contest in accordance with the sex assigned to him 
or her at birth. 

The following clarifies participation in sex-separated interscholastic contests of transgender 
students undergoing hormonal treatment for gender transition:  

• A trans male (female to male) student who has undergone treatment with testosterone 
for gender transition may compete in a contest for boys but is no longer eligible to 
compete in a contest for girls. 

• A trans female (male to female) student being treated with testosterone suppression 
medication for gender transition may continue to compete in a contest for boys but may 
not compete in a contest for girls. 

• Updated medical treatment and/or hormone therapy verification is required annually. 

If a trans male or trans female student can show, from a medical perspective, that the student 
does not have a competitive advantage based on their testosterone treatment or prior physical 
development as a male, the student’s member school may submit a letter and medical 
evidence to the NDHSAA Executive Director.  The Executive Director will then review, 
investigate, and render a decision.  If the student disagrees with the Executive Director’s 
decision, the student’s member school may appeal to the NDHSAA Board of Directors for a final 
decision.   
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